
インタナショナル･ナパサ(２０２５年１月２１日) 

 

１) The following is an announcement of free legal consultation for women 

Hiratsuka City will hold a free legal consultation for women on Monday, January 27. Women 

lawyers are available to discuss issues related to marital relations, such as parental rights and 

child support. Hours are 

 9:30, 10:20, 11:10, 12:50, 1:40pm, 2:30pm, and 3:20pm. If you would like to book by FAX, 

please write your name, telephone number, and desired time, and send to 0463-21-9756. If you 

wish to make an application by phone, please call 0463-21-9861. 

 

２) Next is the information on Shonan Hiratsuka Fureai Market. 

On Sunday, January 26th, 2025, Shonan Hiratsuka Fureai Market will be held at 

Oroshiuri-ichiba which is the wholesale market in Shinomiya 1-7 in Hiratsuka City, 

Vegetables in season and fresh fish are available. It will be held even in the rain. 

For further information, please call to Sangyo Shinko-ka at 0463-21-9758. In the morning of 

the event, call at 090-3215-0106. 

 

３) Next is the announcement of the “Winter Concert 

On Sunday, January 26th, the Hiratsuka Philharmonic Orchestra will hold a “Winter Concert” 

at Hirashin Hiratsuka Bunka Geijutsu Hall. Doors open at 1:00 p.m. and the concert begins at 

2:00 p.m. Admission is 1,000 yen and must be purchased in advance. For inquiries, please call 

080-3095-3763. 

 

４) The following is an announcement about the J-Alert test broadcast 

Hiratsuka City will hold a J-Alert test broadcast on Wednesday, February 12 at around 11:00 

a.m. J-Alert is an emergency alert system to warn the public of major disasters and missile 

attacks. (J-Alert is an alarm system that broadcasts simultaneously throughout Japan in the 

event of a major disaster or missile attack. The time is around 11:00 a.m. Please be careful not 

to mistake this for an actual alarm. For inquiries, please call the Hiratsuka City Crisis 

Management Division at 0463-21-9863. 

 

５) The following is an announcement of free tuition at universities. 

From April 2025, families with three or more children will be free of charge for university 

tuition, regardless of the income. Short-term universities and higher vocational schools are 

also free of charge. However, if the child is working, it will not be eligible. If you want to apply, 

please complete the procedure at the university you are going to. 


